

Cabot Place, 1100 – 100 New Gower Street, P.O. Box 5038 St. John's NL A1C 5V3 Canada tel: 709.722.4270 fax: 709.722.4565 stewartmckelvey.com

March 28, 2018

Paul L. Coxworthy
Direct Dial: 709.570.8830
pcoxworthy@stewartmckelvey.com

## Via Electronic Mail and Courier

Newfoundland and Labrador Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities 120 Torbay Road P.O. Box 21040 St. John's, NL A1A 5B2

Attention:

Ms. G. Cheryl Blundon, Director of Corporate Services

and Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Blundon:

Re: Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro - 2017 General Rate Application – Hearing Schedule

Further to the Board's correspondence dated March 27, 2018, this will advise that the Island Industrial Customer Group is able to work within the proposed pre-hearing and hearing schedule for March – April 2018.

We reserve our comments on the proposed July/August 2018 resumption of the hearing, pending the Board's consultation with the parties.

We trust this is in order.

Yours truly,

Stewart McKelvey

Paul L. Coxworthy

PLC/kmcd

c: Geoff Young, Corporate Secretary and General Counsel, Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro

Gerard Hayes, Newfoundland Power

Dennis M. Brown, Q.C., Consumer Advocate

Dean A. Porter, Poole Althouse

Denis J. Fleming, Cox & Palmer

Van Alexopoulos, Iron Ore Company of Canada

Benoit Pepin, Rio Tinto

Senwung Luk, Labrador Interconnected Group

365232 v2 CHARLOTTETOWN